CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF JOHNSON

 Gordon Lake Hall – Public Meeting
September 16, 2015
The following are notes from the Public Meeting held on Wednesday September 16, 2015 at the Township of Johnson Community Centre at 1 Cameron Avenue, Desbarats.
Presided by:  

Mayor Ted Hicks
PRESENT:
Council:
Councillors – Marlee Hopkins, Jason Kern, Lorne Robinson, Cameron Ross
Staff:
Clerk – Ruth Kelso, Treasurer - Paula Spurway
Ratepayers/Visitors:
Attendance Sheet Attached.


Purpose of the meeting – to discuss the future of the Gordon Lake Hall.  


Session opened at 7:00 p.m.

· Mayor Hicks opened the session with an explanation of what repairs were completed and outstanding at the Gordon Lake Hall.
· Recently the electrical was updated as per Electric Safety Authority order.   The south block wall needs to be replaced – it would have been completed in 2014, but we were unable to get a contractor.

· The south wall repairs are a Health & Safety issue and the responsible thing is to get it fixed.  The estimated costs with electrical and repairs to the wall are $7,440.00.
· Acknowledge the concern with operating costs and the lack of revenue (renters).  
The following are some points discussed:
· What is the justification to repair building?  

· The hall is the “fabric of the community”.

· Few renters – need to advertise.  Who will do the advertising?

· The hall is used for “funeral receptions” and the “Social Club” card parties.

· Moving these uses to the JTCC, not possibility.

· The budgeted:   expenses for 2015 = $8,400.00, revenue=$200.00
· The cost to run the hall is very small in a 2.4 million dollar budget.
· Received a donation from the Social Club each year - $300.00 to $500.00.

· Revenue is less than 10% of the expenses.

· The unknown in the repair quote for the south wall.

· The Social Club taking over the hall.  Sell it to them.
· Closing hall in the winter.

· Why should some seniors have to pay, if they do not use the hall?

· The township cannot afford to fix roads in the township.

· Look for grants to operate the hall.
· What “yard stick” are we using to decide, is it operating cost only?  Do you use the same yard stick to judge when to plow i.e. 1 or 2 houses on a road?
· Repairs not budgeted for this year.

· Increase rent at hall.

· If you close the hall, what next?

· Low renting use.
· Future repairs unknown.

· PUC Inc., does the water sampling required.

· This session for input only – Council will have to make the final decision.

· Over and above the Social Club use, the hall is rented 4 to 5 times per year.

· If everything is taken away, what is the township to offer?  Roll up the streets.
· Council has to look at all the costs i.e. township arena etc.

· Mandate to supply recreation in the township.

· Under the Provincial Policy Statement – the township must provide, recreation, parks, Dr. Recruitment to say a few.

· The Gordon Lake Social Club willing to donate $3,750.00 towards the repairs of the hall.

· The Mayor recognized the volunteer hours put into the community by the Social Club members.  Thanked everyone who attended.
· Session adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
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